
 
 

Dear parents/carers and students, 

I cannot believe we are at the end of our first term for this academic year. All of our students have settled 
back into the school routine so well, and are challenging themselves to take part in the opportunities we 
have had on offer this term. Our new Year 7 students have settled in successfully, and already feel part of 
our school family. Our Year 11 students are also working so hard, as we start to accelerate towards their 
mock examinations in Term 2.  

We have had a very busy last week of term. On Tuesday and Wednesday, our Year 10 geography students 
went on their annual fieldtrip to Lincoln. Students began their day with a visit to the historic Cathedral 
Quarter, to make observations about the City layout and structure. They also had the opportunity to walk 
the walls of Lincoln Castle, to see a view across the City from above. Following this, students were working 
in small groups to gather primary fieldwork data relating to recent regeneration that has been carried out 
in the city centre and Brayford Waterfront. The students were a credit to the school and will now work on 
their data collected, back in the classrooms. 

Our Year 7 and 8 students have launched themselves into our Bedrock Learning literacy scheme. Following 
on from last year’s success, we have continued with this system to boost educational outcomes for our 
new Year 7’s and previous learners, who are now Year 8’s. You may ask what Bedrock is, well it is an 
interactive curriculum which supports students to become independent with literacy concepts and shows 
their progress and engagement. Bedrock teaches vocabulary using a wide range of fiction and non-fiction 
texts.  It enables students to expand their academic vocabulary, whilst building their cultural capital with 
a wide range of topics such as ‘Weird World Records’ and ‘Apartheid’. Our system automatically generates 
and assigns learning content to students, marks the work produced and delivers new content based on 
results. The school’s adoption of this challenging vocabulary curriculum forms one part of our whole 
school commitment to language acquisition and vocabulary growth for all students. Please encourage 
your child to use this as part of their home learning. 

At Spalding Academy, we are always trying to finds ways to ease the burden of paying for sports 
equipment. In terms of football boots, we appreciate that not all students play football outside of school 
and therefore only require football boots for PE lessons, on top of this students quickly grow out of them. 
With this in mind, we are trying to help with the cost of football boots through the PE ‘Boot Swap Scheme’. 
The PE Department have a collection of old used football boots, in various sizes that we use for students  
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that forget their boots and need them for lesson. If a student grows out of their football boots, they can 
bring them in and swap them for a pair that fits that way there is no need to buy brand new ones. Please 
ask your child to see their PE teacher in their next lesson.  

Our sport ambassadors have represented our school in several competitions, over the last two weeks. 
Our netball teams won against University Academy Long Sutton and Spalding High School. Also, our 
netball teams came joint fifth in the Superzone tournament. Our football teams also won against 
University Academy Long Sutton. The skills students gain from taking part in sport competitively 
outweighs any win, loss or draw, but it does feel good to win!  
 

       
 

Finally, at the end of this update, I have attached our Term 2 ‘extra-curricular programme’ for your 
information, which includes plenty of lunchtime and after-school activities offering something for 
everyone. Our students are embracing the clubs on offer and are uptake is very high.  

I wish everyone a happy, safe and restful half term break. 

We come back to school on Monday 31st October 2022. 

Your sincerely, 

 

Mrs Jemma Curson 
Head of School, Spalding Academy 

 

 

You can follow Spalding Academy on our official social media platforms as follows: 

• www.instagram.com/SpaldingAcademy  

• www.facebook.com/SpaldingAcademy  

• www.twitter.com/SpaldingSLAT  
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